



Dear Dianne

Vickery Extension Project (SSD 7480)

I refer to my letter of 7 December 2018 to Professor Mary O'Kane AC regarding this Project.

In that letter, I notified Professor O'Kane of a possible conflict of interest regarding the Project and my roles with the Westpac Rescue Helicopter Service.

Given that possible conflict of interest and my subsequent appointment as acting chairperson of the Commission for the period from 31 January 2020 to 31 July 2020, I am accordingly unavailable to allocate the work of the Commission in respect of this Project.

As a result, I confirm that I have nominated you to determine the members that are to constitute the Commission panel for this Project under sections 2.11(2) and (2A) of the *Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979.*

If you have any questions about the nomination, I can be reached on (02) 9383 2100.

Yours sincerely

Peter Duncan AM

Acting Chair